Mr. Victor Hurt, Athletic Office.

Dear Vio:

I am sending you a carbon copy of the letter that I received from Mr. Dewell and my reply to him. You and I have already discussed the situation as applied to his work here.

Of course, any arrangement that you made with Dewell was perfectly all right as far as I was concerned because I had nothing to do with Dewell and his work, but Dean did hire him down in the varsity room and I am convinced in my own mind that the boy would have difficulty in differentiating between a subsidy of 15¢ an hour on work paid for by the Buildings and Grounds, and a subsidy of 15¢ an hour which was not paid for work done for the Athletic Association. It fact it would appear more reasonable to me that it would be easier to subsidize an athlete 15¢ an hour for work done in the Athletic Department than it would for work done outside of the Athletic Department.

Sincerely yours,

FCA:AH Enc. Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.